October 1954 Journal

Surveys Perspective since 1903 Pamphlet

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – Looking over a box full of miscellaneous literature accumulated during the years, a pamphlet entitled “Trade Unions and the Law” caught my eye, and temporarily stopped the job of cleaning up the basement. Written in 1903, by J.R. Clynes, Secretary of the Lancashire District Gas workers and General Labourers’ Union, it sold for one penny, and is a mine of valuable information for those interested. “Trade Unions are essentially clubs, and not trading companies, and we think that the degree of regulation possible in the case of the latter is not possible in the case of the former. All questions of crime apart, the objects at which they aim, the rights which they claim, the liabilities which they incur, are for the most part it seems to us, such as courts of law should neither enforce, nor modify, nor annul, they should rest entirely on consent.” – Home Secretary Bruce reading from the minority report of the Trade Union Commission of 1867. He then said “It is in accordance with that opinion that the measure of the Government has been framed.”


“The question as to whether unions should be given a legal entity was discussed by the Labour Commission in 1891 and 1893, and the opinion recorded that trade unions should neither sue nor be sued, except with regard to the protection and management of their funds.”

Too bad that some of our prominent B.C. union officials didn’t know this before begging the Government to enact “protective Labour Legislation.”


Brother Clynes, author of the pamphlet has long since passed on, I believe. I am sure he wouldn’t be very gratified to know that over 50 years after his writing, we are still sued by employers, legal injunctions are issued almost daily, unions sue each other, and the courts decide fundamental issues that in 1871, the Government of the day agreed were matters for the union decision. 


He would also be astounded to know that here in British Columbia; the gas workers employed by a large public utility are waiting to hear the judge’s verdict as to whether or not they should belong to the union into which they have been paying dues for the past two years. Their employer claims that they are not in the right union, and therefore, refuses to negotiate with the properly elected union representatives, a prerogative that many employers have claimed whenever they could get away with it. 

The fraternity or club idea in one that we should do our utmost to keep alive, rather than the “trading company” viewpoint that stems from gloating over bank balances and bond issues. All too frequently our meetings resemble those of a joint stock company, and our attitude towards our fellow members could often be approved upon.


In closing, our business manager asks me to say that while according to the ballyhoo experts, “Business is moving to B.C.,” it isn’t arriving fast enough to absorb all the boys in search of El Dorado. Members in other parts of Canada should check with the business managers of British Columbia locals before buying a one-way ticket to this Province. Last winter was very grim for a lot of I.B.E.W. members, and the coming winter may not be any better. 
F.J. Bevis, P.S.
